

P.O. Box 1749 Halifax, Nova Scotia B3J 3A5 Canada

Item No. 14.5.2

Request for Council's Consideration			
Included on Agenda (Submitted to Municipal Clerk's Office by Noon Thursday)	Added Item (Submitted to Municipal Clerk's Office by Noon Monday)		Request from the Floor
Date of Council Meeting: October 31, 2017			
Subject: One Month Extension to Halifax Transit Route 370 Service Adjustment			
<b>Motion for Council to Consider:</b> That Regional Council request a staff report for Halifax Transit to consider a one month extension to the Route 370 service adjustment to go beyond the November 27 <sup>th</sup> cut off date.			
<b>Reason:</b> Currently, Route 370 is scheduled to return to regular routing on November 27th. The request to extend the pilot project one month for Route 370 is to accommodate residents' access to the Mic Mac Terminal over the Christmas Season. If the Route 370 Pilot Project rerouting was extended one month, it would be beneficial for those working in the area and for those using the bus to travel to the Mic Mac Mall for Christmas shopping. The original intention of the rerouting was to accommodate the Christmas season.			
Outcome Sought: Council support an extension of one month to the Route 370 service adjustment.			
Councillor David Hendsbee	District 2		